Minutes of the Meeting of Heslington Parish Council held on Tuesday 17th August 2010

at The Village Meeting Room, Heslington

Present 
Cllr Lady D Lawton

Cllr P Hall - Chair

Cllr C Cadman

Cllr Mrs P Bramley 

Cllr R Bramley

Cllr A Collingwood

3 Members of the Public

40 
Apologies and Declarations


Apologies were received and accepted for Cllr Stern, Cllr Mrs Richards, Cllr McClean and Cllr 
Jamieson-Ball. There were no declarations of interest.

41 
Public Session


Concern was raised by a member of the public about the creation of a cycle track in one of the fields 
located in the village. The track is being developed for off-road use such as trail bikes and extensive 
disruption is being caused to the landscape to create the track. Members agreed that they would 
write to Lord Halifax to establish if this land belongs to him, and whether or not permission has been 
given for this work to be undertaken. The matter will also be notified to CYC.


A member of the public advised that they had received a 'Cold Caller' and felt intimidated by this. 
She has if anything could be done to prevent this happening in the future. PSCO Buchanan advised 
that no cold calling zones can be established if required. It was agreed that a piece would be put into 
the newsletter to seek residents views on this matter.


A member of the public attended the meeting to thank the Parish Council for their support in the 
opposition of a HMO in the village. This application has recently been refused by the Planning 
Committee. It was noted that the University will have a shortfall of 1100 units for accommodation for 
students from September, and this will have an impact on the number of HMO's being established in 
the area. Members agreed that this would be discussed in more detail at the next meeting.

42 
Minutes of the Last Meeting


The minutes of the meeting held on 20th July 2010 were accepted as a true and accurate record of 
the meeting.

43 
Matters Arising


a) 
Verges on Main Street West – Confirmation has been received from CYC that they will 


undertake re-seeding of the verges in September.


b) 
Uneven pavement opposite Heslington Hall by the Church – Confirmation has been received 

from CYC that they will undertake some repairs to the pavement as a temporary measure 

and plan in further works to their programme.


c) 
Bus Shelter – Confirmation has been received from CYC that they will undertake the repairs 

to the bus shelter.

44 
Planning


Applications for Consideration


10/01608/ADV 
- 
Display of 1no non-illuminated sign on each of the Computer Science, Law 



and Management and Hub Buildings and 1 no illuminated sign on the 




Theatre, Film and Television Building, University of York


APPLICANT 
- 
UNIVERSITY OF YROK


COMMENTS 
- 
No objections


10/01489FUL 
- 
Single storey front extension and entrance improvement works, Fulford Golf 



Club, Heslington


APPLICANT 
- 
PEARCE


COMMENTS 
-
No Objections


10/01111/LBC 
- 
Single storey extension to North West corner of building, The Lodge, 




Heslington Lane, Heslington


APPLICANT 
- 
COLOURSCAPE INVESTMENTS


COMMENTS 
- 
Members objected to the application on the following grounds:-





a) 
There is a considerable increase in the size of the footprint of the 




property.





b) 
There is loss of amenity to the neighbours of the property.





c) 
The Conservation Officer should be asked to give their opinion on 




the proposals.





d) 
The application should be determined by the Planning Committee





e) 
The front visual aspect of the development is detrimental to the 





character and form of the village.


Applications Approved


10/01210/FUL 
- 
Erection of an anechoic chamber, Genesis, 6 Innovation Way, Heslington, 



York – GRANTED


10/01183/FUL 
- 
Single storey side extension, York Campus Nursery, Goodricke Way, 




Heslington - GRANTED


Applications Withdrawn/Refused


None.

45 
For Discussion


a) 
Highway Matters – no matters.


b) 
Campus 3 –No report.


c) 
Elvington – Cllr Mrs Bramley advised that there is nothing to report at this stage.


d) 
Skips at Walnut Close –Members discussed the matter and felt that things should be 


address at the forthcoming Good Neighbours Group.


e) 
Electronic Planning Applications – A questionnaire has been received from CYC asking for 

the views of members regarding moving to consultation on planning application 



electronically. Members completed the questionnaire and commented that they would like to 

continue to receive the applications in a paper format.


For Information


a) 
Thank You letter from the Village Meeting Room

46 
Finance


The following accounts for signing:-


a) 
J Bradley – salary - £244.89 BC


b) 
G Gilbert – lengthsman - £276.50 BC

47 
Income


None. 

48 
Police Report


PCSO's Jon-Mark Buchanan and Leon Dryden attended the meeting and gave a report as follows:-


1 x Tools taken from a van


2 x Theft of Cycles from Heslington Church


1 x Malicious Communications


1 x Anti-social behaviour – kids plying football


1 x anti-social behaviour – noisy neighbours


To target the cycle thefts from the Church, the Police have produced some posters advising 
members of the public about the presence of CCTV in the area, with a hope that this is a deterrent. 


Cllr Collingwood advised that there some incidents of anti-social behaviour taking place on Low 
Lane. PCSO Buchanan will ensure that some patrols are undertaken in this area.

49 
Representatives Reports


a) 
Cllr Lady Lawton advised that there may be an issue with a tree on Boss Lane which 


requires work. The Clerk will look into this matter.


b) 
Cllr Lady Lawton advised that she had attended the York Environment Forum meeting. Two 

issues were raised:-



i) 
North Yorkshire County Council and City of York Council are currently looking at 


establishing a waste recycling centre. A response is being formulated by the Forum 


on this matter.



ii) 
City of York are currently in the process of producing a Master Visioning Plan for 


York. It has been agreed that the Forum will also produce a plan of this nature and it 


will be available in September.

50 
Clerks Report


a) 
Lengthsman – a replacement lengthsman is being sought.


b) 
Newsletter – Members were asked for contributions to the newsletter which will go out in 

September.

51 
Agenda Items for Next Meeting


a) 
HMO's


b) 
Access to Public Swimming Pool 

52 
Date of Next Meeting


Tuesday 21st September 2010 

The meeting was closed at 8.50 p.m.

